


take that furthers the City’s climate goals. Making the transition over three
years would also give the race promoter and its participants time to adjust to
the reality that we have to stop burning fossil and carbon producing fuels as
soon as possible for our own good. We see this step as “low-hanging fruit” that
does not preclude the many other important actions the Council is likely to take
to address global warming, but should be acted on quickly so as to coordinate
with the fairgrounds lease contract negotiations. We hope the Council agrees.
 
Thank you for your consideration. We look forward to your response.
 
Sincerely,
 
Matt Maguire
Stan Gold
 




